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COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBERS REPORT 

Report to Community Board    Te Hiku 

Members Name     John Stewart 

Subdivision    Kaitaia  

Date    March/April 22 

 

 

REPORT 

 

1) Meetings/Functions 

2 Far North Forest trust Meetings 
KBA Meeting 
Community board meeting (teams) 
Combined Community board meeting (teams) 
 

2) Issues  -   

Finally got to the bottom of the Far North Community Forest trust Lease.  

Have spoken to the managers of the forest (Summit). There is no financial gain to 

cut the trees early and have a 15 year pulp rotation. Summits advice was to sit on 

trees for further 6 -8 years. This will take us to 2028/30. Then it will be time to 

discuss further investment and an extended lease for the community forest. 

I will now call another meeting of the trust where the chair will stand down and the 

trust members will elect a new chair. I have been to the bank and got the forms to 

change signatories and address etc for the trust.  

I also have a 1992 lease agreement between FNDC and the Far North 

community forest charitable trust and Juken nishho ltd (now summit) 

I have asked summit if there are any more recent lease documents. 

Below is some dialog from linz for future records as it wasn’t easy to locate. 

David Clode dclode@linz.govt.nz Thu 22/04/14 1:46 PM 

Kia ora John 

Hi John 

 Thank you for this.  You should liaise directly with Henare Walker at Summit 

Forests (the licensee for the Aupouri CFL) on this matter.  Henare’s email 

address is: henare.walker@summitforest.co.nz 
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We’ve let him know that he should expect an email from you. 

 Kind regards 

  

David 

Issues  - 

I questioned District Services regarding consent times, why are people being 

given a timeline that is not anywhere near accurate. The public are planning 

around proposed timelines. District Services phoned to admit expectations need 

to be addressed, if consents are taking longer then those waiting on consent 

need to be advised upfront.  

They also replied with and email:   

As discussed when I called you this morning, I sincerely apologise for the delay in 

responding to you.  Also, you indicated that the generic written response you 

received from the Resource Consents team was not helpful (1) in terms of 

managing your expectations in relation to the timing of processing your consent 

and (2) sourcing people who are able to assist you with implementation of your 

project.  

The Resource Consents team is working very hard to complete a Delivery Plan 

which will incorporate a number of initiatives to achieve a return to statutory times 

and processing consents within 20 working days. 

 
 

 

  

3) Resource Consents:   

  

3) Request for Service:  

4106280 

2 road signs have been knocked down by cars doing wheelies on 

West  Coast road, next to Paparore school I have completed a RFS.  

Do council contractors let council know when a service is required.  

the roadside has been mowed do those doing the mowing complete 

an RFS?? 
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